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Re: Request for Enforcement Discretion: Health Claim (21 101.83) and 
P hytosterols 

Dear Dr. Ellwood: 
In a letter dated February 14, 2003, the FDA advised Cargill Health & 
Technologies that it would use enforcement discretion in applying 21 CFR 

101.83 - Interim Health Claim - to Cargill’s phytosterol-containing 
products with the limitations as set forth in that letter. We read in a trade 

sheet that this enforcement discretion was applied specifically to Cargill. 
Based on a recent discussion between a member of your Office and our 
US consultant, we were advised to submit a letter officially requesting that 

the agency use the same enforcement discretion in applying 21 CFR 
101.83 to our phytosterol-containing products. This letter represents our 
official request. 

Teriaka submitted a GRAS Notice (GRN 000112) on August 15, 2002 for 
its phytosterol ingredients intended for use in a variety of food products, 

including margarine and vegetable-based spreads; yogurt and yogurt-like 
products; milk-based juice beverages; ice cream and non-standardized 

ice cream products; cream cheese and cream cheese-like products; 
snack bars (health bars); salad dressing, mayonnaise, French dressing, 

alnd dressings for salads; and white bread, white rolls and buns, and 
comparable non-standardized white bread products. The agency 

responded with a ‘no-object letter February 4, 2002. Subsequently, 



Teriaka has selfdetermined its phytosterol ingredients to be safe in 

dietary supplements and therefore these products are included in this 

request. 

We look forward to a positive response to this request. If you have any 

question, please contact me at 01 I- 358 g-3198502 or via email at 
&na.morander@paulia.fi. Also you may contact our US consultant, C. K. 

Gund, Ph.D., Phoenix Regulatory Associates, Ltd. at 703-406-0906 or 
~oenix@ohoenixrisina.com. 

Thank you in advance. 

Sincerely, 

/ 
Qy&&qwL 
Leena Morander, M.Sc. 
Prloduct Development Manager 
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